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1. APOLOGIES

Apologies have been received from Mrs Ranson (Practice Manager Rep).
2. CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES - minor alterations to the minutes of the previous meeting held on 03/06/11 are to be made.
PRESENTATION – Paul Harrison, Medical Director and Paula Clark, Chief Executive of Dudley Group of Hospitals.
The Future of Community Services.
Dudley LMC supported the transfer of community services to the Dudley Group of Hospitals and looks forward to developing a model of care which will improve patient service. The LMC highlighted several concerns including the workload of the district nurses which has been affected by the development of the virtual ward model of care. In some smaller primary care practices the practice nurses have had to take on the role of post operative care and leg ulcer dressings.  Previously these were performed by a district nurse; this therefore has financial implications to the practice. This highlights the need for co-operation between the primary care and district nursing teams, to improve the division of labour.
Chronic disease management has been supported by the community nurses visiting the housebound for blood pressure and asthma checks. Paula Clarke raised the point that this support has been especially important in smaller practices. However, practices will be receiving QOF payments and the community nursing service will also have to be paid for. There is a need to define “housebound” and clarification as to whose budget pays for care.
 Paula Clark felt that the community nursing teams are well motivated for the challenges ahead. Efficiency could be improved and the nursing time reinvested. Improvements are already being instigated; the palliative care teams are working together to develop pathways, the GUM and CASH teams are working to develop services. The neurological services with the input of a new consultant are developing a new outward looking model of care.
Some departments were recognised as having areas which need addressing. The IT department has issues which need to be resolved to enable a seamless communication system to be developed. Using the care record system was acknowledged as being a time consuming process, but when correctly used can be a useful tool.

The LMC acknowledged that doctors want for their patients a wider service than what is in the contract and that GPs had little input into the specification of that contract. A template of required services and model need to be redeveloped taking into account  the fact that practices have different needs, for example those serving areas of deprivation. This then will be discussed with DGH to develop an affordable service which puts the patient at the centre.
3. MATTERS ARISING
3.1 LARCS LES – Jas Rathore, Joint PEC Chair responded to issues raised by the LMC. The training was not felt to be onerous to GPs wishing to improve their clinical competences and that it is not anticipated that all practices will take up the LES. A concern raised by the LMC was that those trained to meet the standard may be predominately based in family planning services rather than general practice. The LES will be taken to the next Consortium Executive meeting and the LMC will have the opportunity to take part in further discussions at that point.
3.2 LMC Accounts – see website for details. The issue was raised of trying to invest any surplus to gain interest, but the amount likely to be generated would not be covered by the administrative costs incurred.
4. CHAIRMAN’S COMMUNICATIONS
4.1 Pensions – BMA services can provide a seminar regarding pensions.
Action: Dr Horsburgh to organise a seminar at an open meeting.
4.2 GPC elections for Regional Black Country seat - Ballot papers are due to be dispatched via the PCT to voters on 06/07/2011 and the ballot will close on 03/08/2011.
4.3 QOF indicators – A Birmingham GP is looking for volunteer front line GPs to take part in the QOF indicator development process at the pre pilot stage to give views on how feasible they would be in practice. Anyone interested can email helen.lester@manchester.ac.uk.
4.4 NHS Alliance – Practice Manager Workshop noted.
4.5 Public Health Protection Legislation 2010 regarding notifiable diseases – A reminder has been circulated to GPs of the changes to the law which came into force last year. See LMC website for details.
5. CONSORTIUM EXECUTIVE BOARD
5.1 Electing leaders to Executive Board – Any GP on the performers list can put themselves forward; two places per locality will be allocated. Applications will be screened by an outside agency. A practice nurse and practice manager will join the clinicians on the Board.
5.2 Referral Review – The current process of referral triage is not working efficiently according to a recent Commissioning meeting. Further review to formalise what takes place is required. A grant may be given to larger practices; groups of practices could share practice, the process could also contribute towards CPD.
5.3 Government response to the NHS Future Forum report: Summary of key changes – The changes include modifications to the areas of clinical advice and leadership, public accountability and patient involvement, choice and competition and developing the healthcare workforce. See LMC website for details.
6. CORRESPONDENCE FROM THE BMA & RCGP
6.1 Negotiating News for 18th and 25th June received, topics highlighted include the revalidation process.

6.2 GPC Road show – The purpose of the LMC road shows is to provide an opportunity for the negotiators to give an update on current issues, the local session will take place in Birmingham on 10th November.
6.3 Patient participation DES – Frequently asked questions have been put together to address some of the misconceptions that have arisen about the requirements of this DES and point practices towards useful online resources. See LMC website.
6.4 LMC Conference – Issues raised included the future role of LMCs, commissioning, practice boundaries and CQC.

7. CORRESPONDENCE FROM THE GPC WEST MIDLANDS / BCLMC Group         7.1 AGM has been arranged for 14/07/2011, four GPs will be able to attend.
       8. CORRESPONDENCE FROM THE PCT, HOSPITAL TRUSTS & DH
8.1 Pharmacy applications- An Application for a minor relocation of 500 metres has been received from Boots UK Ltd from 141 Bridgenorth Road, Wollaston Stourbridge DY8 3NX to the immediate vicinity of the proposed New Medical Centre, Lowndes Road/Bradley Road, Wollaston, Stourbridge.
8.2 PMS Review Update – The minutes of the PEC meeting in June 2011documented that overall there has been an increase in quality. Practices which fell by 25% will be visited to identify reasons for this and offered support from the PCT mentorship team. There will be a three year cycle of improvement, colleagues need to be aware that if underperforming practices fail to demonstrate improvement their contract could be removed and the practice reverts back to GMS status.
8.3 Mental Health Access – Three practices have currently expressed an interest in being involved in the pilot scheme.
8.4 Living Health Stakeholder Newsletter – News included the appointment of Dr Steve Cartwright as Managing Director of NHS Dudley and Medical Director for the Black Country Cluster. His role will include ensuring that high standards of quality are maintained during the transition period. Dr Cartwright can be contacted via email stephen.cartwright@dudley.nhs.uk. 
9. MISCELLANEOUS
9.1 Walsall LMC and Staffordshire LMC Newsletter received. 

9.2 MTRAC – The view of the committee was that Roflumilast (for the maintenance of severe COPD) could not be recommended for prescribing.
Ticagrelor for the treatment of acute coronary syndromes has been recommended as suitable for restricted prescribing under defined conditions.
      10. AOB
10.1 Society for Social medicine 55th Annual Conference, September 14-16th at the University of Warwick. Places can be booked via www.ssmconference.org.uk. 
10.2 The issue was raised of the Ombudsman recommending an additional payment of £500 to a patient who had made a complaint for the distress involved. Previously this would have been funded by the Ombudsman. The Medical Protection Society will not cover this amount; therefore a directive not to pay this is required.
NEXT MEETING: Friday 2nd September 2011, 12:45pm at Atlantic House, Dudley Rd, Lye, DY9 8EL. 
Lunch will be provided.
www.dudleylmc.org
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